APPENDIX C

JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM MEETING

THURSDAY 29 APRIL 2004

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors R Knapton, 

R Bloxham, M Bowman and J Geddes

P Stybelski, M Mooney, J Gooding, A Brown, J Egan, M Beveridge, D Williams and D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
Councillor E Firth and K Hook

JMT
72/04
MINUTES OF JMT 15 APRIL 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 April were noted and approved.

Matters Arising

EMG 50/04
Carlisle Castle


A meeting is being held on 29 June to take this matter forward and Councillor R Knapton was asked to attend.

JMT   73/04
MINUTES OF EMG 13 APRIL 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 13 April were noted.

JMT   74/04
MINUTES OF CMT 19 APRIL 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 19 April were discussed with the following matters arising.

CMT 55/04
Smoking

Concern was raised that there was still a problem with people (staff and public) smoking at the front of the building.  New arrangements are in place at the rear of the building and staff will be advised to use them.

LSVT

A Brown gave JMT an update on the outstanding issues.

CMT 59/04
ACE Programme

P Stybelski gave JMT an overview on the programme and the benefits for Members and Officers.

CMT 64/04
Licensing Policy – Draft Timetable

Councillor R Bloxham gave JMT an update on progress to date and advised that there would be a lot of work in coping with the new arrangements.

CMT 65/04
Corporate Induction

M Mooney gave JMT an overview on the current induction process for staff and plans for a new staff induction process.

JMT
75/04
TALKIN TARN

J Gooding reminded JMT about the report coming to the next Executive on Talking Tarn.  The report would also be considered by Community Overview & Scrutiny.

JMT
76/04
SHEEPMOUNT UPDATE

M Mooney advised JMT on the preparation of a report on the Sheepmount project.  M Beveridge gave a briefing to JMT.  The report would be considered by Overview and Scrutiny next Thursday and then by the Executive on Friday before going before Special Council on 17 May 2004.

JMT asked for progress reports on the project as it progresses and briefings for Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

JMT
77/04
BAC REVIEW

M Mooney gave and update on the review and advised that a final report was being prepared addressing the key issues arising and giving recommendations for the future of the service.

JMT
78/04
PEOPLE’S STRATEGY

D Williams clarified the process and timescale for a new corporate strategy.  A special meeting of the Corporate Joint Consultative Group would be held in order to consult and receive input prior to the strategy’s finalisation.

JMT
79/04
PRIORITISATION

P Stybelski reminded JMT of the availability of holding a special meeting for consultation and input into the prioritisation process prior to Council on 1 June 2004.

JMT
80/04
ELECTIONS

P Stybelski gave JMT an overview of the postal election arrangements.  He advised that a protocol for Members on conduct had been received and J Egan confirmed that this had been circulated to all Members.

JMT
81/04
REGIONAL GOVERNMENT

P Stybelski reminded JMT that the recommendations of the Boundary Commission are expected on 25 May 2004 and that a meeting of the District Councils had been arranged for 24 May 2004 to prepare.

JMT
81/04
CARLISLE GREAT FAIR

Members of the Executive have received a letter from the Carlisle Cathedral Development Trust (CCDT) requesting support from the City Council by way of contribution to the costs of the above event.  

It was noted that a meeting would be held with the CCDT to clarify the request.

JMT
82/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Business Unit Business Plans

The procedure for the monitoring of Business Unit Business Plans was discussed.  Business Plans are monitored at CMT and Overview & Scrutiny.  There is a need to ensure consistency across Business Units discussing their Business Plans with Portfolio Holders and Executive directors.

Overview & Scrutiny Committees

Members expressed concern that a meeting of the Corporate Resources O & S Committee had been scheduled for the 13 May and would clash with JMT.  It was hoped that this sort of clash could be avoided in future to enable officers to attend meetings where requested.  Members asked officers to look at addressing this problem.

The meeting closed at 2.30pm

